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G reetings Sorors, 

We entered our second month and "Wow!"  

What a way to begin, rounding up Sorors in a hurry.   

Psi Pearls to Membership Chair Soror Linda Cole 

and her committee. The “2019 Fall Rush” was a 

wonderful way of displaying and showcasing who 

we are and what we are about, a total of nine           

potential guests attended. 

The President's Workshop was unique and          

informative, with three excellent presenters. Psi 

Pearls to all Sorors who helped put this event     

together.  

Many thanks to MOI Ronny Reeves, Sr. for          

supporting the workshop with lunch.  

Congratulations to Soror Daphne Hornbuckle and 

Sorors who assisted with the "Sister to Sister Walk 

for Breast Cancer". And to all the Breast Cancer 

survivors.  "To God Be the Glory". 

 The Youth are on the move, Psi Pearls to FILS 

chair Soror Daniele Young and the FILS committee 

for hosting a successful workshop on how to write 

an essay and how to apply 

for college scholarships 

with guest speaker         

Ms. Valerie Gill. 

Sorors we have come a 

long way making great 

strides with our programs 

and projects. We can    

continue to look back at 

other activities and congrat-

ulate ourselves for all that 

we have achieved.                 

However, the truth of the matter is we have only 

just scratched the surface and much remains to be 

done. Let’s continue: 

 “Building on a Solid Foundation, Empowering 

and Strengthening Sisterhood in Business". 

Sisterly 

Soror Judy Reeves                                                                                                            

Psi Chapter President 
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By Soror Brenda Napier 

 

2019 Membership 

On October 21, 2019 Soror Brenda Napier 
Volunteered with Hamilton Park United 
Methodist Church, Pastor Sheron Patterson 
and others in the community of Hamilton 
Park, passing out pizzas, hundreds of snack 
items, Gatorade and water after 10           
tornadoes hit Dallas and surrounding cities.    
Several Neighborhoods were left with severe 

damage to homes, businesses and no    
electricity for several days.   

“Soror Napier reported that she did not have 
electricity, but she knew of other surrounding 
neighborhoods that sustained severe     
damage and she had to help in some        
capacity”. 

BY SOROR LINDA M. COLE 

Psi Chapter held their 2019 Fall Rush on    
Saturday, October 5, 2019 at the Polk Wisdom
-Branch Library located at 7151 Library Lane, 

Dallas, Texas 75232 at 3PM. There were nine 
guests, thirty-four Psi Chapter members, the 
National President-Elect, Soror Charlotte    
Berry, SWR Director, Soror Vahnita Loud    

and SWR Treasurer, Soror Wonda Traylor in      
attendance.  

The guests received a warm welcome and 

learned about Iota Phi Lambda Sorority, Inc. 
and Psi Chapter’s history, purpose and civic               

involvement presented by Sorors Collier, 
Jones, Sellers, Speed, and Traylor. Sorors  
Beverly Moore and Daphne Hornbuckle      

presented each guest with a beautiful white 
rose with green fern. Soror Linda Cole, Dean 
of Intake, explained the intake process and 
held a question and answer session with the 

guests.  

Psi Chapter members and guests had a      
wonderful time fellowshipping and getting to 

know each other. The Membership Committee 
worked hard and did a spectacular job!  
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On a beautiful, crisp Saturday morning, October 5, 2019, Psi Chapter gathered to volunteer at the Celebrat-
ing Life Foundation's 18th Annual Sister to Sister Fitness Festival.  This 5K Run/Walk, held at the Alan E. 
Sim Recreation Center in Cedar Hill, TX, brought corporations, businesses and the community together to 
raise awareness and address the risks of breast cancer.  Psi Chapter managed the registration table for the 
nearly 500 participants. The day included great food, music and plenty of vendors.  Sorors Lucille Tolliver 
(Survivor), Beverly Moore and Daphne Hornbuckle (Survivor) concluded the day by doing an impromptu 
breast cancer commercial for Channel 9 (CW33). 

 

On October 12, 2019 friends, family, church members, co-workers past and present, neighbors 

and sorors flowed through her hour starting with breakfast, then lunch and a early dinner...Yes it 

was an all day get in where time let you fit in affair! 

Sorors L to R: Tolliver, Hornbuckle & Moore 

Soror Linda Cole 
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President’s Workshop 

The President’s Workshop was a dynamic program with three excellent presenters, each sharing a wealth of                

information on October 12, 2019.  Ms. DeShaundra Jones, owner of Best Choice Insurance Services LLC.            

presented information on Medicare advantage and Medical supplement.  Soror Vivian Jordan, presented           

information on Preparing Content for Publication (newsletters, etc.) and Soror Mary Nickson, presented           

information on Chapter Winning Meeting Decorum. Each of the presenters were effective and professional.          

Their information was well received by Sorors. 

Kudos to MOI Ronny Reeves, Sr. for furnishing lunch. 

 

Tri-Cities NAACP National Association for the Advancement of 

Colored People Presents its Inaugural  

On Saturday, October 19, 2019 Tri-Cities NAACP hosted their Inaugural Freedom Fund & Scholarship 

Banquet Gala. The Mistress of Ceremony was Cheryl Smith & keynote speaker, Dr. Shelia Samone 

Brown (Dr. Samone). Sorors: Vee Jordan, Daphne Hornbuckle & LeTitia Speed were in attendance as 

guest of Soror Beverly Moore                                                                                                                          

to all of the Honorees. 
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A TASTE OF BLACK HISTORY 

 

 

FILs Scholarship Workshop                                          
Future Iota Leaders 

BY SOROR DANIELLE YOUNG 

On October 20, 2019 PSI Chapter FILS had an opportunity 
to hear from Mrs. Valerie Gill, The Scholarship Lady about 
the importance of applying and preparing to attend college 
and universities at an early age.  The Scholarship Lady 
also discussed with our youth on information from: college 
prep, educational resumes, college grid, applying to col-
lege, applying for scholarships, and completing the      
FAFSA.  The FILS learned such valuable information from 
The Scholarship Lady and we are looking forward to our 
continued partnership providing them with the tools they 
need to achieve their college goals.   

Soror Young provided the FILS with a recap on the Evelyn 
D. Wilkey National Youth Essay and its requirements.  The 
FILs had a chance to share their definition of Cyberbullying 
and it was agreed that our youth will showcase their vari-
ous talents at the November meeting about how cyberbul-
lying impacts them.  We closed our meeting with PSI 
Chapter Sorors providing the FILS with a wealth of 
knowledge and information on the importance of education 
and preparing for college.     

The Miss Richardson Scholarship Pageant was held on 
Sunday evening, October 27, 2019, at the Granville 
Performance Center in Garland, Texas. This pageant is 
the preliminary to the Miss Texas Pageant, which is in 
association with the Miss America system. This year’s 
Miss Richardson Scholarship Pageant commemorated 
over 15 years of commitment to the community.  
 
Psi Chapter’s 2018-2019 Business Month Community 
Service Honoree, Ms. Bobbie Scott Crowder and Soror 
Lucille Tolliver were co-Executive Directors for this 
amazing event.  The young participants showcased 
their many talents for Miss Richardson or Miss Richard-
son’s Outstanding Teen throughout the evening. Along 
with our 2018-2019 Community Service Honoree, the      

pageant judges included our past Chapter President, 
Soror Daphne Hornbuckle. 
 
Psi Chapter, looking stunning in their green jackets and 
white pants, greeted and registered guests as they   
enjoyed a talent-filled evening. The Community Service 
award was presented to Tim and Terrance Maiden for 
their work and contributions to Southern Dallas County. 
 
Congratulations to the new Miss Richardson,             
Ms. Kendra Land and the new Miss Richardson’s     
Outstanding Teen, Ms. Alison Grundelman!!            
Congratulations also to Ms. Bobbie Scott Crowder,   
Soror Lucille Tolliver and the entire Miss Richardson 
Scholarship Pageantry Team for an outstanding event! 

By Soror Wonda Traylor 
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2019 Membership 

BY SOROR DAPHNE HORNBUCKLE 

The Membership Committee hosted the 2019 Pinning Ceremony on Saturday, Nov 2, 2019 at the          
Hampton-Illinois Library. The program, filled with friendship and love, was perfect for the beautiful  business 
and professional women seeking to begin their journey into Iotaland.  

Our SWR Director, Soror Vahnita Loud, and Psi Chapter President, Soror Judy Reeves, brought warm    
greetings and invited them to share their time, talents and resources. Nearly 30 Sorors were present to          
receive and welcome our Fall 2019 line. 

Thanks, 

Soror Hornbuckle 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

DATE NAME OF EVENT TIME LOCATION 

2019 FEAST OF SHARING 

PINNING CEREMONY 

REGIONAL & NATIONAL ASSESSMENTS DUE 

BUSINESS MEETING 

FIL MEETING 

AMERICAN EDUCATION WEEK 
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All news articles are due the 25th of each month or before. Email all written news articles and  

pictures to: journalist@iota-psi.org 

 

 

Sisterly, 

Soror Vee M. Jordan 

Psi Chapter Journalist/Public Relations Chair 

Iota Phi Lambda Sorority, Inc. 

FROM THE 

Please enjoy this edition of PSI Pearls and many more to come, and know it has ultimately 

been our pleasure to serve you. 

Madam President,  

I would like to thank you and the dear sorors of Psi Chapter for the wonderful baby shower hosted in 
honor of my baby boy. The outpouring of kindness and generosity is greatly appreciated. Cheers to 
Soror James and her committee for spearheading the event. It was lovely and the food was            
delicious!  

Thank you all again so much for your display of sisterhood! I look forward to you all meeting Baby 
Griffin soon!  

With sisterly thanks,  

Soror Crystal A Lotterberry  

2016 Fall Line Sisters & Dean                  

L to R: Jordan, Dean Moore & Cole 

Soror Lotterberry 

mailto:journalist@iota-psi.org?subject=Vee%20M.%20Jordan%20Journalist%20Email
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Veterans Day  

 

 

By Soror Rita White-Ross 

As Thanksgiving approaches, cooking the traditional turkey dinner gives rise to anxieties and questions. What kind of turkey 
should I buy? Should I buy a frozen turkey or a fresh one? How do I store my turkey?  
A few simple steps will not only ease your holiday fears, but will ensure a delicious and a safe meal for you, your family, and 
your friends. The following information may help you prepare your special Thanksgiving meal and help you countdown to the 
holiday. 

Plan Ahead 
Plan your menu several weeks before the holiday. Shopping early will ease the countdown tension for your Thanksgiving meal. Ask these 
questions to help plan your meal. Do you want a fresh or frozen turkey? Do you have enough space to store a frozen bird if purchased in 
advance; if not, when should you purchase a turkey? What size bird do you need to buy? 

Fresh or Frozen 
If you choose to buy a frozen bird you may do so at any time, but make sure you have adequate storage space in your freezer. If you buy a 
fresh turkey, be sure you purchase it only 1-2 days before cooking. Do not buy a pre-stuffed fresh turkey. 

Thawing 
In the refrigerator 
Place frozen bird in original wrapper in the refrigerator (40 °F or below). Allow approximately 24 hours per 4 to 5 pounds of turkey. A 
thawed turkey can remain in the refrigerator for 1-2 days. 

Preparation 
The day before Thanksgiving 
Make sure you have all the ingredients you need to prepare your holiday meal. Check to make sure you have all the equipment you will 
need, including a roasting pan large enough to hold your turkey and a food thermometer. Wet and dry stuffing ingredients can be prepared 
ahead of time and refrigerated separately. This may also be done on Thanksgiving Day. Mix ingredients just before placing the stuffing 
inside the turkey cavity or into a casserole dish. 

American Education Week  

 

United States Army 

Paratrooper AFC Rank E-3                                           
1977-1979 
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The SWR Executive Committee is Hoping to See You There!  

MARRIOTT HOTELS  |  TRAVEL BRILLIANTLY 

Houston CityPlace Marriott at Springwoods Village 
1200 Lake Plaza Dr, Spring, TX  77389 

P: 281-350-4000  www.marriottspringwoodsvillage.com 

BY VAHNITA LOUD-SOUTHWESTERN REGIONAL DIRECTOR 

https://www.marriott.com/event-reservations/reservation-link.mi?id=1569868698018&key=GRP&app=resvlink  

 

http://www.marriottspringwoodsvillage.com
https://www.marriott.com/event-reservations/reservation-link.mi?id=1569868698018&key=GRP&app=resvlink
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 National American Education Week - November 18-22, 2019.  This year’s Iota’s essay concept for the Evelyn D. Wilkey National 

Youth Essay Contest is “CYBER BULLYING” . . . its impact on today’s youth.  DEADLINE SUBMISSION – NOVEMBER 30, 2019. 

Sorors, American Education Week-November 18-22, 2019-will present to us an opportunity, as an organization, to celebrate the 
need for a great public-school system and the need to educate our community on financial empowerment through education.  It 
also grants us an opportunity to celebrate and honor the many teachers and support staff personnel that is responsible for    
ensuring that every child, in every community, receive a great public-school education. 

American Education Week began In 1921, when members of the American Legion, the U.S. Office of Education and the National Ed-
ucation Association joined together to create a plan to draw attention to the need to improve literacy and physical education, after it 
was found that a number of young people joining the armed services were either illiterate or unfit.  Over time, the focus of American 
Education Week has evolved to incorporate new themes and goals.  

This year, the American Education Week’s theme, "Reach. Educate. Inspire.", gives us an opportunity to incorporate our vision of 
addressing financial literacy in our communities.  The NEA’s vision is to educate every child so they can grow and achieve in the 
21st century.  We agree with this vision, but wish to enlarge it to include building a foundation for financial empowerment.   

We want to REACH the students and parents in our local community.  We want to EDUCATE them with financial literacy programs 
and workshops.  And we want to INSPIRE them to build for the future by establishing means of generating generational wealth. 

At our 90th Anniversary Convention, we discussed ways of incorporating financial empowerment through education into our 
American Education Week celebrations. Many ideas were explored, including the ones listed below:  

 Sponsor writing workshops, using the national essay theme or a financial focus theme. 

 Help to establish a school partnership with a local bank or credit union. 

 Conduct an investment seminar for youth and parents focusing on establishing a saving plan. 

 Continue the “Apple for the Teacher Program” focusing on Business Educators and/or Legacy Teachers. 

 Highlight our Youth Entrepreneurship Program, honoring young local entrepreneurs. 

These are just a few of the suggestions offered that you may wish to incorporate into your planning.  There are others listed in the con-
vention report book, that you may also wish to explore.  But, no matter what you plan, I encourage each chapter to meld together the im-
portance of a quality education and financial literacy, staying focused on our national theme, “Business and Professional Women 
Building the Foundation for Generational Financial Empowerment” 

Dorothy M. White 
23rd National President  

 

Support the Lola Mercedes Parker Foundation by 

purchasing through the Amazon Smiles program. 

Amazon donates .5% of the price of eligible      

Amazon Smile purchases to the Lola Mercedes 

Parker Foundation. Go to: smile.amazon.com 

E-Store 
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Vahnita Loud, Southwestern Regional Director 

Southwestern Region Website, http://www.iotaswr.org 

Psi Chapter Information 

PSI CHAPTER WEBSITE 

http://www.iota-psi.org 

Iota Phi Lambda Sorority, Inc. 

Psi Chapter 

P.O. Box 223871 

Dallas, Texas 75222-3871 

judyreeves4@att.net   
Judy Reeves, Psi Chapter President Vee M. Jordan, Journalist 

journalist@iota-psi.org 

Southwestern Region  Information 

National Information 

Founder: Mrs. Lola M. Parker “Upward and Onward in Efficient Service” 

You can Find us On  

If you would like to send an email to our Southwestern Regional Director,  National President or 

visit the Southwestern Region or National websites. Click on the highlighted links listed below.  

If you would like to  email President Judy Reeves, Journalist Vee M. Jordan or 

visit Psi Chapter’s website click on the highlighted links listed below. 

National Website,  http://www.iota1929.org 

Dorothy White, National President 

Chapter Theme:   

Daphne Hornbuckle 

Judy Jenkins 

Rita Heath Powell 

Wonda Traylor 

Rita White Ross 

 

   National Theme:                                                                                                              

“Business and Professional Women Building the foundation                                                                      

for generational Financial Empowerment” 

Southwestern Region Theme: “Affirming the Legacy, Bonding in Sisterhood,                                                                                     

Committing to Business and Developing Leaders” 

https://twitter.com/psi1936 

  “Building on a Solid Foundation, Empowering 
and Strengthening Sisterhood in Business” 

mailto:48neat19@gmail.com?subject=Southwestern%20Regional%20Director
http://www.iotaswr.org
http://www.iota-psi.org/
mailto:judyreeves4@att.net?subject=Judy%20Reeves
mailto:journalist@iota-psi.org?subject=Vee%20M.%20Jordan%20Journalist%20Email
http://www.iota1929.org
mailto:dorothy4iota@gmail.com?subject=Dorothy%20White%20National%20President
https://twitter.com/psi1936

